

Principal: Mrs Kate Jackson

Lower Street
Tettenhall
Wolverhampton
WV6 9AF
01902 558845

Friday 6th June 2025

Information about the next academic year

Dear Parents and Carers,

Staffing

I am delighted to announce formally that Mrs Navratil has been appointed both Vice Principal of St Michael's and also Head of School; Mrs Morton has been appointed Assistant Principal for Teaching and Learning; Mrs Luscombe has been appointed EYFS and Key Stage One Phase Leader; and I have been appointed as Principal of St Michael's (3 days per week) and Executive Lead with Inclusion for Three Spires Trust (2 days per week).

In September, we will be joined by Mrs McLean as Key Stage Two Phase Leader and also Mr Steadman as Teaching Assistant in The Ark. We are currently making further appointments, and I will inform you of these before the end of the school year

At the end of this term, we will be saying a very fond goodbye to Mrs Welch as she leaves on maternity leave. Mrs Johal – Teaching Assistant in Year 6, will also be leaving. We will be very sad to see them go and wish them the very best on the next part of their journey. They have both been invaluable in school and we will really miss them.

From September the teaching arrangements will be as follows:

Reception - Mrs Dutton

Year 1 - Miss Cooper

Year 2 - Mrs Luscombe (Mon-Weds) and Miss Warrilow (Weds - Fri)

Year 3 - Miss Evanson

Year 4 - Mrs Morton (Mon-Thurs) and Mrs Brown (Friday)

Year 5 - Mrs Rai (Mon-Weds) and Mrs Rogers (Weds - Fri)

Year 6 - Mrs McLean

Robin Class - Miss Sidney

Dove Class - Miss Jackson

Goldfinch Class - Ms Peers and Miss MacDoanld.

In the main school the children will be meeting their new class teachers on Friday 11th July.

 $\frac{www.stmichaelscofeprimary.co.uk}{stmichaelsceprimaryschool@wolverhampton.gov.uk}$























SCHOOL



Principal: Mrs Kate Jackson

Lower Street Tettenhall Wolverhampton WV6 9AF 01902 558845

Earrings

Please can I remind parents that if you are planning for your child to have their ears pierced over the summer holidays, that this must be done at the start of the holidays so that children are able to remove their ear-rings for PE when they return in September.

School uniform

In September we will be returning in our new red uniform. A separate letter with pictures and further information will be sent in the next few weeks. All children from Reception to Year 5 will be receiving a free jumper/cardigan, PE kit and book bag. All uniform will be available at *Crested Schoolwear*. We will continue to wear grey skirts, pinafores, trousers and shorts; white polo shirts; and grey tights. Children will no longer need to bring their own backpacks or school bags to school. We will remind the children about this at the end of term.

Please can I also politely remind parents that all children must have **black shoes** for school. Boots or high heeled shoes are not allowed and from September any children wearing inappropriate footwear will be required to wear their school pumps in school. Please do not send children in boots.

Thank you for your ongoing support,

Kindest regards,

Mrs Kate Jackson

Principal

<u>www.stmichaelscofeprimary.co.uk</u> stmichaelsceprimaryschool@wolverhampton.gov.uk























SCHOOL